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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER
Dear Families 

Getting Creative 

This week started with a creative bang! Marvin
from LemonPop workshops came into school
and led a whole school assembly which
focussed on values and how you can be
whatever you want with hard work . Then, over
the next few days he worked with every class
across the school. The children were enthralled
and produced some simply stunning pieces of
art. Did they chat to you about what they learnt? 

The sessions culminated in 8 children being
specially selected for a creative masterclass
with Marvin which worked on the inspiration for
a school mural and other exciting pieces of art
around the school – watch this space!  

Marvin is now part of the East Hunsbury family
and we have planned to work with him lots in the
future so this will not be the last time that you
see him! 

Forest school 
 

Did you know that during year reception,
children in the Specialist Unit and children in
Years 2, 4 and 6 will get the opportunity to take
part in Forest School sessions? This is part of
our pledge to increase and improve the outdoor
learning opportunities we provide your children
– one day I hope every year group, every year
will be able to participate but this is a fantastic
step forwards. 

Mrs Jane Normington is now our official
Forest School Manager and if you would like
to know more about our brilliant provision,
please get in contact with her. We have so
many exciting ‘outdoor plans’ coming – watch
this space. Here is a link to the information on
our school website all about our Forest
School Provision. 

100 reads and RED October 

For a couple of years now we have had our
100 reads in place. These are 100 books
specially selected by our teaching staff. They
are books we feel every child should
experience during their childhood –
wonderful enriching books that will bring
something unique to their lives. They are to
be read or read with others. We have a special
poster which was even designed by a member
of our teaching staff (thank you Mrs Atkinson)
– please let your class teacher know if you do
not have one. 

If you have been into our school, did you
notice that these books are even on the doors
of our classrooms? Children who read all 100
books, get a very special prize presented in an
award assembly. 

https://easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/parents/forest-school


Maths – learn the facts

Last week, your child will have brought home a very important maths letter about: Key Instant
Recall Facts. If you did not receive it, please speak to your child’s class teacher. This is an
important letter all about the maths that your child should be able to recall instantly. These are
facts that should be practised at home and will really help them on their mathematical learning
journey. Like reading, PLEASE rehearse their maths facts daily. 

New intake tours 

I know we have only just started this academic year, but we are
already looking ahead to our new intake for 2024 - 2025. Our tours are
booking up fast so if you know anyone who might be interested in
joining our family next year – please share this QR code so that they
can book. 

We also have a few spaces left in Years 1 and 4 – spread the word. 

Enjoy your weekend as the nights seems to be really drawing in. 

Ms Pennington 

Our children will also be able to use this area for outdoor learning.
Research has suggested that outdoor learning boosts confidence, social
skills, communication, motivation, physical skills, knowledge and
understanding. It has also been found to boost children's self-esteem, self-
confidence, ability to work cooperatively and positive attitude to learning.

Please click here to make a donation or scan the QR code.

Currently we have no shaded area on our
playground so during the hotter months we have
to limit the time our children spend outside. By
providing a shaded area, we can allow our children
to spend more time on the playground on hot days
whilst also keeping them safe.

WE NEED YOUR

PROJECT PLAYGROUND

No bikes or scooters are allowed on the
school site 

Please make sure that your child/ren dismount
them and walk sensibly with them at all times. 

https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/project-playground


Whole school average attendance this week was

96.42%
We are aiming to be at 96% + every week.

Attendance News

Weekly Attendance Year Group Weekly Attendance

Reception 97.58% 1 92.59%

2 98.61% 3 95%

4 96.2% 5 99.35%

6 95.17%

REGISTRATION TIME - MAINSTREAM
The register will be taken at 08:45am – all children must be in school by this time, ready to learn (not
arriving). This means that their coats and bags need to be away and they are in their classroom
ready. School gates will open at 08:30am. 

Children arriving after 8.45am will be marked as ‘late’ in the register and this will affect their overall
attendance marks. 
Children arriving after 9am will be marked as ‘unauthorised absence,’ this will also affect their
overall attendance marks.  

The school day timings are 8.40am - 3.30pm for ALL children in the SU. This means Blue Class
children will start and finish at the same time as all other SU classes. Classroom doors will
open at 8.40am and we will take the register at 8.55am daily. This means if your child arrives
after 8.55am they will be marked as late. 

REGISTRATION TIME - SU

REMEMBER, lateness affects
attendance and learning

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE
#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 
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We’re having visits from 

MINI GREY
THOMAS TAYLOR

andword guerilla

Order through school to receive your signed copy.
More information to follow.



You can use your math skills to analyse data, solve problems, create models, and make
predictions for businesses, governments, or research institutions.

Maths careers often require a bachelor's degree or higher, as well as strong analytical, logical
and communication skills.

A data scientist gathers data, analyses large sets of structured and unstructured data by using
the combined knowledge of computer science, mathematics, and statistics. 

A mathematician uses high-level mathematical theories, computational techniques, algorithms,
and computer technology to solve scientific, engineering, physics, or economic problems for
businesses, or the government.

A medical scientist researches and develops theories, and antidotes, to contribute to the field
of medicine, to better human life. 

A software developer analyses the needs and requirements of customers, and designs user-
friendly, cost-effective applications to facilitate them.

Click here to find
our more about
jobs which use
Maths

Find out what a Civil
Engineer does by

clicking here

Careers Corner
Is Maths your passion, do you see your future career in
the world of maths?

Maths is more than just numbers and equations; it can
open many exciting and rewarding career paths in
various fields. 

Adults and children, including pre-
school children, are not permitted
before or after school on our new
forestry equipment OR TO WALK
THROUGH THE AREA. This is a
learning space. If you are waiting to
collect your child, please do not let
any siblings play here. 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/tags/zrsg6v4/jobs-that-use-maths/1
https://www.firstcareers.co.uk/careers/what-does-a-civil-engineer-do/


Apply for a Blue Peter Book
badge

Introducing the exciting new Book
badge, designed by one of the
UK’s best known illustrators, Sir
Quentin Blake; who you might
know from bringing to life
characters such as Roald Dahl's
BFG and Matilda! To earn your
badge, just share your love of
books with Blue Peter by
answering a few easy questions. 

Click here for more information

Books  Recommmendations for September

Jessica (Yr 6) has been awarded
TWO Blue Peter badges! One is
for her recording of her playing
guitar and the other for drawing

a picture of the King. 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/findoutmore/blue-peter-apply-for-a-book-badge


04.10.23 Walk in Wednesday 1 - reading 08:30-9:15 Classroom 

15.11.23   Walk in Wednesday 2 - maths 08:30-9:15 Classroom

24.01.24 Walk in Wednesday 3 - reading  08:30-9:15 Classroom

13.03.24  Walk in Wednesday 4 - Easter Crafts 08:30-9:15 Classroom

01.05.24 Walk in Wednesday 5 - science 08:30-9:15 Classroom

19.06.24 Walk in Wednesday 6 - reading 08:30-9:15 Classroom 

Walk in Wednesday dates 

We have received another complaint from a local resident 
about inconsiderate and dangerous parking this week.

DO park safely and considerately

DO be polite to our neighbours

PARKING

DON'T park across driveways

DON'T park dangerously

DON'T park on footpaths

DON'T park on zigzag lines

DO be a considerate driver and put your
children’s and other parents’ children’s
safety above everything else.

DO your best for your own children by
teaching them about road safety.

DON'T block the road



Earrings must be removed
before coming to school
on PE days.

Click the links to book places
for our November and

December sessions

8th November

6th December

Harvest
To celebrate Harvest this year, we will be collecting donations
of items from the list below for our school Food Bank between
25th September and 13th October.  If you are able to donate,
please send items to school with your child between these
dates. Please do not send perishable items.

Click here to complete the Wellbeing Form to tell us if the
Foodbank is something you think that your family would
benefit from.

Cereal
UHT milk
Tea
Tinned meat - corned beef, pies,
ham
Tinned fruit
Tinned vegetables
Toilet rolls

Tinned fish
Coffee
Crackers
Toothpaste
Shampoo
Soap
Baked beans
Pasta/Rice

Tinned/packet soup
Washing tablets/capsules
Honey/Jam/Marmalade
Sanitary wear
Deodorant
Shower Gel
Biscuits
Tins of custard/rice pudding

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/adults-tots-wed-8th-nov-2023-900am-tickets-682099486927?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/682109236087?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://forms.office.com/e/4hE3SiK1sB


5th October is Census Day. Part of our school budget is decided on how
many infant lunches are ordered. To help our school, please could you
book a school lunch for your child on School Grid if they are in Reception,
Year 1 or Year 2 in mainstream or SU. They can still bring a packed lunch
and eat that instead of eating a school meal. 

School lunch for EYFS & KS1 children is free so you will not be charged.

CENSUS DAY



Did you know that NMPAT run classes from 9 months to 8 years? All classes are lead by musicians.
This year there are some new classes including strings and recorders. The brilliant Mrs Warriner
who teaches music at EHPS takes the Monday Musicianship group. To find out more please see
below.

HELPFUL HELPFUL LINKSLINKS

New Parent Code of Conduct 

Attendance Newsletter 

Behaviour Policy 

Spring 2023 Wellbeing Survey

Website

Facebook

Mobile Phone Policy

Is your child eligible for the
Pupil Premium Grant? 

It is quick and easy to find out – 
click here. 

If you need any help, please pop into the
school office.

https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/46/Key-Docs---Policies/2954/Code-of-Conduct---EHPS-Parents.pdf
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/46/Key-Docs---Policies/2954/Code-of-Conduct---EHPS-Parents.pdf
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/45/Newsletters/3064/Attendance-Newsletter-Summer-2023.pdf
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/45/Newsletters/3064/Attendance-Newsletter-Summer-2023.pdf
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/46/Key-Docs---Policies/73/Behaviour-Policy.pdf
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/46/Key-Docs---Policies/73/Behaviour-Policy.pdf
https://forms.office.com/e/sB9LiNa4KL
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/EastHunsburyPrimarySchool
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/46/Key-Docs---Policies/2988/Mobile-Phone-Policy-V2-Jan-2023.pdf
https://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/schools-and-education/free-school-meals-and-pupil-premium


QUEEN’S CROSS MUSIC AND PERFORMING ARTS CENTRE

Re-opening and Registration

Queen’s Cross Music and Performing Arts Centre will re-open this year on September 23rd, and
all are welcome.

If you would like to register your child/children, please use either of the following links to
complete the registration form, or simply bring your child/children along on any Saturday
morning during term time to try out the Centre with no obligation. The first term is also
completely free of charge for any new students currently having instrumental lessons with a
NMPAT teacher. 

Links to the registration form: 

For more information about the Centre, please contact Tom Smith – Centre Head via email at
queenscross@NMPAT.co.uk, or visit the website at www.NMPAT.co.uk/queenscross 

https://forms.office.com/e/GqpD8EKvJA
mailto:queenscross@NMPAT.co.uk
http://www.nmpat.co.uk/queenscross
http://www.nmpat.co.uk/queenscross


Andrea Leadsom, Conservative MP for South Northamptonshire, is running her annual
Christmas Card competition amongst all primary schools in South Northamptonshire. Last
year’s winning design and runners up are below. 

If you would like to enter this year’s competition, send your entry to The Rt. Hon. Dame
Andrea Leadsom DBE MP, Victoria House, 138 Watling Street East, Towcester, NN12 6BT by
13th October. The cards with the winning and runner up designs will be used by Ms Leadsom
as her Christmas card to send to all her friends and colleagues, including the Prime Minister.

COMPETITIONCOMPETITIONCOMPETITION
TIMETIMETIME

Write your full name, East Hunsbury Primary School and your age on the back of your entry.
The runners up and finalists including, your parent/guardian, will be invited to a tea party
with games and a presentation of certificates.

#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE

https://members.parliament.uk/constituency/3747/overview


#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE

This newsletter focuses on all the amazing
events, clubs and groups that families,
children and young people can access
across the county that are free or
affordable to attend.

Click here to read this newsletter

All snacks must be nut free
this includes chocolate spread which contains nuts

https://sway.office.com/XjtmGhfsKgBFTcOa?ref=email




2

4

3

1

Avoid screens late at night

Report bullies then block them

Choose strong passwords

Pause before posting

E-Safety

Online safety tips

#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE

Encourage your child to treat unexpected

messages with caution.

Consider changing your child’s privacy

settings.

Help them think before posting or

forwarding something that may upset

someone.

Chat about how they are using WhatsApp

Parents



#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE



Applications open on 8th September 2023 and close at midnight on 15th January 2024
for children who will turn five from 1st September 2024 – 31st August 2025.

National offer day for these children will be 16th April 2024.

All applications for admission must be made through West Northamptonshire County
Council

https://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/primary-school-places/apply-primary-school-place




Date Activity Time

SEPTEMBER

25.09.23 Diwali Lantern Making All day

OCTOBER

03.10.23 NSPCC Workshops Yr 5 & 6
Yr 5 - morning

Yr 6 - afternoon

04.10.23 Year 3 Harvest assembly 9.03am - 10.30am

04.10.23 Walk In Wednesday Reading 8.30am - 9.15am

10.10.23 KS 2 Reading Information 4.30pm - 5.30pm

9/11/12.10.23 Individual Photographs All day

12.10.23 KS1 Reading Information Meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

13.10.23 Mufti Day All day

17.10.23 Year 4 & Yellow Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

18 - 20.10.23 Yr 6 Residential 3 days

20.10.23 Mufti Day for library all day

31.10.23 School of Life - East Hunsbury Library 10 - 11.30

NOVEMBER

04.11.23 Diwali Lantern Parade 5.00PM

Dates for your diary New dates since last
newsletter



12.11.23 Remembrance Event - Grangewood Park 10.45 - 11.15

15.11.23 Walk In Wednesday Maths 8.30am - 9.15am

15.11.23 Positive Noticing Day all day

15 & 16.11.23 Parents’ Evening (Mainstream) 3.50pm - 6.30pm

15.11.23 SU Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.50pm

21.11.23 School of Life - East Hunsbury Library 10 - 11.30

22.11.23 Reception Phonics 9.00am - 11,00am

24.11.23 Flu Vaccinations for all children All day

25.11.23 Choir Singing at Hunsbury Festive Fair at Hunsbury Library 3pm

27.11.23 Yr 5 Space Centre trip All day

DECEMBER

01.12.23 Mufti Day (in exchange for Christmas hamper items) All day

02.12.23 Christmas Fete 10am - 1pm

11.12.23 Reception Nativity
9.30 - 10.30am & 4 -

5pm

12.12.23 Year 2 & Purple Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

12.12.23 Year 1 & Green Class Carols by twinklelight 6.00pm - 7.00pm

12.12.23 Reception & Blue to West Lodge Farm All day

13.12.23
FEHPS Christmas Film night

R & KS1 3.30 - 5pm / KS2 5.30 - 7pm
Various

14.12.23 Year 6 Christmas Carols & Crafts TBC

18.12.23 Christmas Party Day All Day



JANUARY

11.01.24 Yr 4 Multiplication Check information meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

11.01.24 Young Voices Birmingham All day

13.01.24 FEHPS Glow Disco TBC

24.01.24 Walk In Wednesday Reading 8.30am - 915am

30.01.24 Yr 6 SATs Information meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

31.01.24 School of Life - East Hunsbury Library 10 - 11.30

FEBRUARY

08.02.24 Year 1 Phonics Test Information Meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

12 & 15.02.24 Year 6 Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.30pm

13.02.24 Year 3 & Orange Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

MARCH

6 & 7.03.24 Mainstream Parents’ Evening (not Yr 6) 3.50pm - 6.30pm

06.03.24 SU Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.50pm



13.03.24 Walk In Wedneday Easter Crafts 8.30am - 9.15am

15.03.24 Mufti Day in exchange for chocolate all day

25.03.24
FEHPS Easter Cafe

(Reception 9.15 - 10, Yr 1 10.30 - 11.15, Yr 2 1.30 - 2.15,
Yr 3 2.30 - 3.15)

Various

26.03.24 Year 1 & Green Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

27.03.24
FEHPS Easter Cafe

(Yr 4 10.30 - 11.15, Yr 5 1.30 - 2.15,
Yr 6 2.30 - 3.15)

Various

MAY

01.05.24 Walk In Wednesday Science 8.30am - 9.15am

21.05.24 Year 5 and Red Class 9.30am - 10.30am

27.05.24 Year 4 Spring Assembly 9.30am - 10.30am

JUNE

10 & 11.06.24 Class photos All day

10.06.24 Sports Day Year 1 1.30 - 3.00pm

11.06.24 Sports Day Year 5 1.30 - 3.00pm

12.06.24 Sports Day Year 3 1.30 - 3.00pm



12.06.24 SU Sports Morning 9.30 - 11.30am

13.06.24
Sports Day Reception

Sports Day Year 2
9.30am - 11.00am
1.30pm - 3.00pm

14.06.24 Sports Day Year 6 1.30am - 3.00pm

19.06.24 Walk In Wednesday Science 8.30am - 9.15am

19.06.24 Sports Day Year 4 1.30pm - 3.00pm

21.06.24 Summer Mufti in exchange for tombola prizes all day

JULY

29.06.24
Whole School Summer Fayre (Country dancing & Maypole

by Years 2, 5, Purple & Red
10.00 - 1.00pm

02.07.24 Reception & Blue Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

08.07.24 Music Gala 5.30pm - 7.00pm

16.07.24 Yr 6 Leavers’ Performance 6.00pm - 7.30pm

17.07.24 Yr 6 Leavers’ Performance for toddlers to attend 9.30am - 11.00am

18.08.24 SU Yr 6 Leavers’ Assembly 9.30am - 10.30am

22.07.24 Year 6 Leavers’ Party 7.00pm - 9.00pm

23.07.24 Mainstream Yr 6 Leavers’ Assembly
10.00am -
11.30am


